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Business Item No. 2021-327 

Community Development Committee 
Meeting date: November 15, 2021 

The Community Development Committee makes the final decision on this item. 

Subject: Extend Sabathani Senior Housing Livable Communities Demonstration Account Grant 
Beyond Five Year Term Limit 

District(s), Member(s): District 7 – Robert Lilligren 

Policy/Legal Reference: Minn. Stat. 473.25 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Sam Johnson, Senior Grants Administrator (651-602-1757) 

Division/Department: Community Development/Regional Planning 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council:  

1. Approve a one-year extension beyond the five-year maximum grant term to Livable 

Communities Demonstration Account grant SG-05058 for the Sabathani Senior Housing project;  

2. Authorize the Community Development Executive Director to execute the amendment. 

Background 
At the December 14, 2016 Metropolitan Council meeting, the Council awarded $516,109 in Livable 

Communities Demonstration Account (LCDA) funds to the City of Minneapolis for the construction of 

a 48-unit senior housing and senior programming space on land adjacent to the Sabathani Community 

Center. The funds granted were for the site’s stormwater management  system and placemaking 

features related to courtyard/plaza space.   

LCDA Development grant agreement terms are for three years with the possibility of an administrative 

extension of another two years upon demonstration of progress of the project. After the initial three -year 

grant agreement through December 31, 2019, Council staff administratively extended the project to a 

full f ive-year term expiring on December 31, 2021.  

The need for an additional extension is due to project delays resulting in higher-than-anticipated 

construction costs, capacity issues related to a first-time developer, and the need to change General 

Contractors mid-project. Despite these issues, construction of the building is now complete. However, 

the City is requesting a one-year extension to complete placemaking and public art activities that are a 

part of the award and will likely not occur without LCA funding. When considering the project for award, 

these elements were viewed positively by the Livable Communities Advisory Committee  because they 

contributed to the sense of place within the site. Attachment A is a letter in support of the extension 

from the City of Minneapolis. Attachment B is a letter in support of the extension from the 

developer, Sabathani Community Center.  

Rationale 
The Council established the three-year term, with the possibility of a two-year extension, as a 

reasonable amount of time to allow grantees to assemble their full funding package and get underway 

without unreasonably tying up grant funding that might otherwise be used by 

other projects. Over the last 10 years, the Council has approved six other 

https://metrocouncil.org/Council-Meetings/Committees/Metropolitan-Council/2016/12-14-16/1214_2016_242.aspx
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extensions beyond the maximum five-year term, with the most recent occurring in 2018. Two of those 

were for just a few months, two were for one year, and two were for two years. 

Thrive Lens Analysis 
The stormwater improvements further the Thrive Stewardship and Sustainability outcomes by 

improving both the water quantity management and water quality. By redeveloping a site and improving 

infrastructure this project helps advance the Thrive Prosperity outcome. By providing housing choices 

and transit availability for a range of demographic characteristics, this project helps advance the Thrive 

Livability and Equity outcomes. Extending this grant agreement ensures that the complete package of 

proposed project features will be completed on this site. The remaining features are placemaking and 

public art which will serve to further the Livability outcome in this neighborhood. 

Funding 
Funds are available in the Council budget to extend this project. The grant award is $516,109. To date, 

$451,225.34 has been approved for payment, leaving a balance of $64,883.66 to reimburse final 

eligible construction costs occurring this year and reimburse placemaking and public art activities to 

occur early next Summer. 

Known Support / Opposition 
No known opposition.  

Attachments 
Attachment A: City of Minneapolis Letter of Support  

Attachment B: Sabathani Community Center Letter of Support   
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Attachment A: City of Minneapolis Letter of Support 
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Attachment B: Sabathani Community Center Letter of Support 
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